
 
 

 
TO:   Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM:  Kelly Violette 
   Executive Director 
 
MEETING DATE:   June 3, 2024 
 
SUBJECT:  TCG Capital, LLC  
 
ITEM TYPE:  Action 

 
 
The Tomball Economic Development Corporation has received a request from Jorge 
Campos, Managing Member of TCG Capital, LLC, for assistance with infrastructure 
costs related to the development of a 100-stall parking lot expansion and related drainage 
facilities for Element Sportsplex.  
 
In 2020, the TEDC Board of Directors approved a grant agreement with TCG Capital, 
LLC for the development of a 44,000 square-foot sports facility on approximately 2.986 
acres located at 19220 Theis Ln., Tomball, Texas, 77375. The facility opened in 2021 
and is home to Texas Legacy Volleyball Club, which hosts numerous tournaments 
throughout the year.  
 
Due to high tournament attendance and limited parking, Mr. Campos has purchased an 
adjacent 3-acre tract to expand the parking and drainage facilities.  The estimated capital 
investment for the project is $535,000.00. 
 
Targeted infrastructure that will promote the development and expansion of business 
enterprise is a permissible project as outlined in Texas Economic Development 
Legislation. If this project is approved, it will go to the Tomball City Council for final 
approval by resolution at two separate readings. 
 
An economic impact analysis is included with the agreement to show the impact of this 
project on Tomball’s economy.  If the agreement between the TEDC and TCG Capital, 
LLC is approved as a Project of the Corporation, the grant funding amount will not 
exceed $26,750, based on 5% of the actual expenditures for the eligible infrastructure 
improvements. 

 


